
 
 
 
 
January 5, 2023 
Sent via email 
 
 
 
Ms. Nancy Marconi 
Registrar 
Ontario Energy Board 
2300 Yonge Street, 27th floor 
Toronto, ON  M4P 1E4 
 
Dear Ms. Marconi: 
 
Re: EB-2022-0019 Canadian Niagara Power Inc. 2023 IRM Application 
 
In its Decision and Order in the above-referenced case dated December 8, 2022, the OEB ordered, among 
other items, that: 
 
“Canadian Niagara Power Inc. shall notify the Ontario Energy Board when it has corrected its settlement error 
with the Independent Electricity System Operator.” 
 
CNPI is writing to confirm that the requisite correcting entries have now been posted and the settlement has 
been submitted to the IESO through Hydro One, as of January 5, 2023. CNPI has made this settlement at the 
earliest opportunity following receipt of the OEB’s Decision and Order on December 8, 2022. CNPI is not 
aware of any mechanisms to make submissions to the IESO outside of the monthly submissions made through 
the IESO’s portal, which is only open during the first four business days of the month. 
 
Please do not hesitate to contact me directly if you have questions.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Oana Stefan 
Manager, Regulatory Affairs 
 
cc: Shelley Grice, John Lawford (VECC) 
 Narisa Jotiban, Lawren Murray (OEB Staff) 
 Carla Molina (Hydro One) 
 Myriam Seers, Ryan Pistorius, Sebastian Melo, James Birkelund (Small Business Utility Alliance) 
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